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Important Dates 
2nd Nov. Teacher Training Day 
3rd  FPS Christmas Card Making 
13th   Children in Need – Pyjama Day 
16th  Last week for Clubs 
16th  Mixed Football at Moulton School 

Yrs 5-6  
17th  Messy Church in the school hall at 

3:15pm 
18th  Parent Information Evening – 

Assessment Without Levels – 7pm 
20th  FPS Disco 
23rd  Girl Football at Moulton College Yrs 

5-6 
24th   FPS Secret Santa 
25th  Parents Evening 3:30pm - 6:00pm 
26th  Parents Evening 5:00pm - 8:00pm 
27th  Mufti Day for FPS Christmas Fayre 
5th Dec. Christmas Fayre 
7th  
 

Nativity Dress Rehearsal - 
Reception, Yrs 1-2 [2pm] 

8th  Nativity Performances - Reception, 
Yrs 1-2 [2pm and 5:30pm] 

9th  Last Swimming Session for Yrs 3-6 
13th  St. James Church Carol Service 

6:00pm TBC  
14th  Nourish Christmas Lunch 
17th  Christingle Service 9:30am 
18th  Term ends at 2:15pm  
 

Our more detailed calendar is on the school 

website! 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back from the half term break. Thank you to all of you 

who came to ‘Walk in Wednesday’. There was a lovely positive 

atmosphere and the children were both eager and proud to show 

off their work.  

Messy Church was a wonderful success and the next session is on 

Tuesday 17th November at 3:15pm in the school hall. The food 

was delicious. 

Our Harvest Festival was another great success as you can see 

from the photo above. Thank you to all who came and supported 

the service and for the wonderful donations that were sent to the 

Towcester Foodbank and the Hope Centre.  

Now begins the run up to Christmas! 

Regards, 

  

Mr Edwards 
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The pupils in Year 1 to Year 6 
have voted for their School 
Council! Using this as an 
opportunity to learn about the 
British Value of ‘Democracy’, each 
child who stood for School 
Council had to prepare a speech 
and a produce a manifesto poster. 
The standards were very high this 
year! Each pupil had one vote to 
use in our secret ballots.  
 
We have had our first meeting 
where we discussed the 
playground equipment that we 
currently have. The Councillors 
went to their classrooms and 

conducted a survey of pupils to 
create a wish list of new 
equipment.  
Mrs Chappell joined us to ask the 
children what they would like to 
see in the new library that she is 
designing.  
The School Council decided they 
would like to raise money for 
Children in Need by having a 
pyjama day. This will be held on 
Friday 13th November and 
further information will be sent 
soon.  
The meeting was chaired and 
clerked with aplomb by Josie and 
Lilly respectively.  

 
 

M&M Productions 

The school hall was  
transformed on Monday  
19th October when M&M  
Productions visited and presented  
their version of the Jack and the Beanstalk story. There was  
much audience participation with the requisite cheering and 
singing along to familiar songs from the charts. Mr Walas, Mrs 
Lydon and Mrs Fisher were commended on their dancing skills by 
the cast, too!  

  

School Council  
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Miss Harper’s sports display in 

the main entrance of school is 

worth a look! Even the staff 

have photos of their sporting 

endeavours for all to see! 

 

Our new football kit had its first 

airing last month at the football 

tournament at Deanshanger. 

Even though we did not win a 

match, the team’s attitude was 

brilliant and the scorelines 

improved each time with us 

scoring more goals and 

conceding fewer as the 

tournament progressed.  

 

Later on in October we had a 

much more successful time at 

the Tag Rugby Festival. This was 

held at Mens Own RFC in Ashton 

with our team finishing third! 

We are grateful to Mr Howkins 

for his help with training the 

children.  

 

Matthew was unanimously 

declared our ‘Man of the 

tournament’ by all present!  

We look forward to partipating 

in many more fixtures and 

tournaments. The Netball Club 

pupils, pictured below, are 

particularly excited! 

 

Sports News 
¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ǉǳƛǘŜ ŀ ōǳȊȊ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ǎǇƻǊǘǎ ŎƻƭƻǳǊǎ ŀƴŘ 

recent sports fixtures. 

 

 

 

Towcester Foodbank  

 

Vouchers for Towcester 
Foodbank are available from 
the school office.  

Polish Day 
Shakespeare Class had a visit 
from Miss Chmara on Friday 
16th October in order to help 
them learn about Poland and 
Polish history, customs, 
culture and food.  

 

The children had a lovely 
day. They and Mr Walas 
were very grateful to Miss 
Chmara for giving up her 
time to tell them about her 
home country. The food they 
prepared was very tasty and 
many parents were able to 
pop into the classroom to 
sample Bigos [Hunter’s 
Stew] at the end of the day. 

School Values 
Thank you to those parents 
who voted in our values 
survey. The most popular 
values were ‘responsibility’ 
and ‘courage’ and these have 
been added to our list. The 
staff, governors and children 
will now also vote.  
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Here at Paulerspury, we 
understand the need for everyone 
in our school to have a healthy 
lifestyle. This will help pupils and 
staff to do their best and build on 
their achievements. 

We actively promote physical and 
emotional health, and equip pupils 
with the understanding and skills 
they need to make informed 
decisions about their health, both 
now and in the future. 

By championing healthy eating, 
healthy lifestyles and emotional 
health and well-being, we want to 
continue to raise standards and 
improve levels of pupil 
achievement. 

To support our aims, we have 
recently enrolled onto the highly 
commended, award nominated 

 

Our new cook will be starting 
work at the beginning of 
November. Her name is Mrs 
Carr. 

Our new cook 

Following the success of the 
recent Parent Information 
Evening presented by Jogo 
Behaviour Support, we invite 
parents and carers to come 
along to the school hall on 
Wednesday 18th November at 
7pm to learn how the school 
now measures attainment and 
progress. This will expand on 
the leaflet sent out in January 
2015. We’ll also present the 
new mid-term report formats. 

‘Assessment without 
Levels’ Parent 

Information Evening.  

Healthier Child Project 
 ‘Healthier Child Project’ in 
partnership with 
Northamptonshire County Council.  

In the coming months Paul Evans 
(Healthy Child Advisor) will work 
with us to incorporate aspects of 
the Healthier Child Initiative into 
our school’s day, addressing all 
areas of health and wellbeing 
across the board. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Paul Evans 

Should you wish to find out more 
please go to 
www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/he
althierchild  

 

‘Colours’ awards 
extended! 

With the success of our new 
‘colours’ system for sports, 
we’re proud to announce that 
we have other badges for 
children who represent the 
school in extra-curricular 
activities. 

 

Life Education 

The children  
very much enjoyed  
learning about how  
to make healthy  
choices when the  
Life Education bus came  
to school. Topics included: ‘My Wonderful 
Body’, ‘Feelings’, ‘It’s great to be me’, ‘Friends’ 
and ‘Decisions’. This visit greatly enhances 
our PSHE lessons at school. 

http://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/healthierchild
http://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/healthierchild

